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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

August 14, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 8/9/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $10,193.12. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Registers  in the amounts of $7,164.46 and $684.89; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $995.26, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,658.77. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mr. Brian Tarr, with the Highway Department joined the meeting at 6:30 P.M.  Mr. Tarr discussed with the Selectmen bridge repair and improvements for a bridge on Roxbury Road.  This bridge is Red Listed by the NH Deparment of Transportation (DOT).  The repair and improvement of this bridge would would help to remove this bridge from the NH DOT Red List.  Mr. Tarr left at 6:46 P.M.
Sargeant Byam joined the meeting at 6:43 P.M.  Sargeant Byam updated the Selectmen on the happenings of the Police Department.  Officer Germain will graduate from the Police Academy at the end of this week and start field training next week.  Sargeant Byam discussed with the Selectmen the possibility of starting a Marlborough Police Department Facebook (FB) page.  Sargeant Byam provided the Selectmen with information from several other NH Police Department FB pages.  The Selectmen will conduct some research about a PD Facebook page and advise Sargeant Byam.  Sargeant Byam left at 7:23 P.M.  

Mr. David Aiken with the RTC joined the meeting at 6:45 P.M.  Mr. Aiken provided the Selectmen with updates in the RTC department.  Mr. Aiken stated the Free Tire Disposal day will be August 26th and the Free Appliance Disposal Day will be September 9th.  Mr. Aiken left at 8:06 P.M.
Sargeant Byam returned to the meeting at 8:07 P.M.  He stated to the Selectmen he felt strongly about the positive affect a PD Facebook page would be for the community.  He supplied the Selectmen with a set of rules and regulations he would set up for the page.  Sargeant Byam left at 8:45 P.M.

Chairman Harris advised the other Selectmen of a conversation she’d had with Rob Hitchcock of SVE Engineering.  Mr. Hitchcock will meet with the Selectmen on August 21st at 7:00 P.M.  

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence written by Chairman Harris to a cemetery deed owner.  

The Selectmen reviewed an application for the Water/Sewer System Operator position.  

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 9:05 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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